
   
Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc. 

Saddleworth Peak Body 
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413 

 
Minutes of the meeting held on 

November 5, 2019       8:00 pm    CFS Meeting Room 
 

Welcome: 
 A. Nourse.  S. Selth. D & J Williams:  D. Newhouse:  P & R Richardson:  K. Klem:  D. Gibbs:  R. Highet:  
R. McDonald:  H. Webb:  M. Jaeschke:   M. I’Anson:  J. Goodfellow and   K. Schwarz from Lions Club.  
Steph Morris Hub Shop. 
 Apologies 
J.  Naughton:  J. Wurst:  
 
Minutes from previous meeting Held on October 5th  
Mvd:  D Williams.    Sec:    M. I’Anson.  Crd. 
 
Business arising from minutes 

1. Council Budgets Forward Planning 

           Meeting held in Riverton with CEO Helen Macdonald, attended by Peter Adrian & Rosie – Discussion 
on what the Southern area needs. 

 
 Action List – progress  Report  (attached) 

 
Finance Reports Presented by Rosie and Mvd:   R. Richardson.    Sec:   S. Selth, that be accepted as 
presented, and that the revised account for Insurance be paid.   Crd. 
 

1. Grants report:   Peak Body received grant for seating in the Shelter shed.  Rec Ground were 
not successful in the application for the dryer and the lights in the Craft room 

2. Saddleworth Bowling club received grant for new tables.. 
3. FRRR available for small communities- we could look at applying for funds to do some more 

work to the block. 
Correspondence: 
 

 OUT:  

 Letter to Milde’s:  Thank you for tree, and letter re Hard Rubbish pick up. 

Discussion re the Hard rubbish pick up   :Rosie reported on her discussion with Liz Calvert and the 
possibilities, but with the Council Budget already in place for this financial year, there could be some 
possibility that it be considered for the next budget. 

Riverton transfer station due to open soon-this could be a help to Saddleworth people. 

Lions Club – not in position to help at this stage.      Clare Lions will take usable furniture. 

 
 CORRESPONDENCE IN: 
1. CGVC Open Space strategy  



2. Star Club Office for Aging Grant -  Not really appropriate for us  - Samantha Freeman 
3. Kesab newsletter – points that could go in town newsletter 
4. CGVC notification of Grant success. 
5. Citizen of the Year application   
6. Northern Yorke – grants 
7. FRRR Grants 
8. Energy efficient communities grants 
9. Annie Kerrigahn  re  refuge for fires concern 
10. Starclub notice re Child safe environments 
11. Insurance notice and information 

 
 

 Main Street Park/Site :  

      May have a booking for the park shelter shed usage. 

Lions club – History Wall.  Jim Goodfellow and Kelvin Schwarz spoke to the meeting in regard to the 
History Wall. 
Next Tuesday night – 7.30 Peak body to meet with Lions Club and   David Gibbs at the site to see 
where the wall would go – organised the stone couple stone 
 
Think Tank re further development of the block was held on Sunday afternoon 19th October. 

- Discussion with the group – points raised  were: 
1. Need to extend the retaining wall then level out the ground behind the shelter shed 

Rosie to get quote from Pinks at Clare. 
2. Seating and tables in the shelter shed – using the SH ones from council is an option - or 

Felton Industries seats. 
3. Shelter shed could be used for trading tables 
4. Back end of block to be levelled and rubbish removed  (Nobles have some of this cost 

covered) 
5. Rose coloured gravel for the Sculpture area, then a few grass plants. 
6. CWA table to be installed. 
7. Small play equipment for toddlers near the shelter shed behind the path – maybe 

rockers. 
8. School children’s large pavers area to be discussed. 
9. Purchase lawn mower 

As a result of meeting. 
- Quote re seating from Felton Industries – but the thought was to get something in 

timber and a bit more stylish. – Rosie to follow up. 
- Quote re retaining wall – accepted and give Pink’s the go ahead. 
- Quote for child rockers- considered too expensive. 
- s/h slide at Blyth  $600-00 
- Funds still available so we could look at purchasing a mower – Peter to follow up on 

prices. 
- Donated tree – planted in larger pot – with dripper at Richardson’s – to be planted next 

year 
- Horse Sculpture latest report is that it should be here end of November. 
- Earth works – get Shaun to clear the block and push the excess dirt over when the 

retaining wall is done. 
- Garden dripper’s – Ron is ready to go ahead with this project. 

Retaining Wall:            Mvd:     Dave Williams.    Sec:  Sue Selth that we accept the quote and go ahead.  Crd. 



Remembrance Day: 

 Pastor Leon – has booklet.   ( we need to make a donation to Lutheran Church for printing of these 
and Anzac Day’s) 

 Frank Reed  - to help with the Oath 
 Starts at 10.30 am 
 Music Machine – from School - Operator needed David Williams offered. 
 Flag attendant    - Kenton Klem 
 School children are to attend – need to put up the Community Event signs either side of the 

Museum 
 Morning tea at the Institute Supper Room 

Committees / Groups Reports  

- Op Shop some days slow – money rolling in.  Lunch covering some funds last lunch is on 
27th November for the year. 

- Recreation Grounds and going well good caravan month forward bookings for Cabin out 
to Oct 2020  No grant for dryer or light for   Workshop Group Lighting. 
Encourage people to pick   up after their dog. Fines follow up with Council for signs. 
Craft Workshop – lights need to be looked at to improve the lighting. 
The chains have been put up beside the veranda of the craft room to stop vehicles just 
driving their cars in front of the club rooms, and damaging the paving.  If there is need to 
drive into this area, the chains can be unhooked easily.  

- Winkler Park – No Report 
- Institute last couple of markets have gone very well – no problems.   Air conditioner 

broke down but Hitachi fixed it quickly. 
- Garden Group sprinklers and drippers go in next week, watering of the pots is still being 

done. 
- Historical Society - no sale of the school still  on the market – couple of offers but 

haven’t reached the reserve – no progress 

Steph Morris, gave a report on the closing of the Hub Community Shop. – 9th of October Account closed 
and insurance cancelled – awaiting AGL account some stock still being held for some people to pick up. 

 Main Business Items 
- Peak Body and sub-committees planning – where is it all headed  
- As we are all searching for funding, there are a few points that each sub committee 

could present for applications in particular, and it  would be good to have something in 
place o as a Policy. 

- The Aims 
- The Needs 
- Ongoing plans overall. 
- The usage of the facilities with names of groups. 

 
- Christmas Party  
- Clashing with Riverton on the 20th December.   Manoora on the 14th December 
- Decided we go ahead with the party on the 20th December 
- Lions club could help out if needed. They will get back to us. 
- Check to see if BBQ can be done by CFS    
- We Pay for :-   Sausages and bread :        Zooper dopers :     
- Gifts for children on hand.   

Gold Coin donation. 
- Barry Kerr happy to do Fr Christmas ask SES if he can come in the new truck. 



-    6 PM       onwards.     
Advertise in town Newsletter and school newsletter   

-  
General Business 

 Saddleworth Emblem   for the park idea from Op Shop committee and they would be happy to pay 
for it. 

 500 poppies for Remembrance Day. 
  Ross McDonald reported on the Men’s shed going ok -   pretty slack last week not many attending. 

Newsletter re the fire Safety – David Williams and Rosie to work on an article for the newsletter.  

1. Fuel in the vehicle on all fire ban days – Fill your car. 
2. Impress upon townsfolk  to have their own Fire Plan    

Ready Steady Eat open great for the town. 

 Next Meeting Date   - December 3,   2019 at 8:00pm 
 Meeting Closed   10 .00    pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION LIST  

(from previous minutes of meeting) 

These will remain on the action list until completed 

 

INITIAL 
 DATE 

 

ACTION REQUIRED RESPONSIBLE 
PERSON 

STATUS COMMENT Report 

03/09/2019 Council Budgets Forward 
Planning – Feedback 
required of what could be 
needed (physically and 
financially) 

  Has there been a 
discussion? 
Could it be put 
on the next 
agenda or too 
late? 

Note attended 
by Peter Adrian 
and Rosie 

01/10/2019 Liaise with S Noble re SPS 
attendance to 
Remembrance Day 

Jeannine In progress Likely to be 
raised at SPS 
Governing 

Dora & Rosie 
have spoken 



Council 2nd week 
of term. 

with school they 
will attend 

01/10/2019 Ceremony for 
Remembrance Day at 
Museum and after at 
Institute 

Rosie / Dave G In progress  TBC Pastor Leon and 
Frank reed 
10.30 am 

01/10/2019 Town walk signage 
replacement project 

Dave W In progress Review / discuss 
best options 

 

01/10/2019 Thank you letter to I&P 
Milde for tree and seat 
donation 

Rosie / Jeannine   Done – not 
mentioned 
about seat 

01/10/2019 Letter to CGVC regarding 
hard rubbish collection 

Rosie / Jeannine   Done Spoke 
with Liz Calvert 
– Lions club 

Council to put 
on Agenda for 
future budgets 
Maybe 

01/10/2019 Letter to P&I Milde and 
J&S Martin regarding 
outcome of hard rubbish 
collection suggestion 

Rosie / Jeannine   Done 

01/10/2019 Lions Club be contacted 
regarding hard rubbish 
collection? 

  They donate 
furniture / books 
/ stationery – 
could be good 
option 

Clare Lions club 
take useable 
furniture 

01/10/2019 Flyer / poster / newsletter 
piece for suggestions of 
names for main street 
park 

   On HOLD 

Wait for Horse 

01/10/2019 Dripper hoses and 
sprayers be placed into 
ground at main street 
park 

Ron    Purchased not 
installed yet 
extra taps there 
ready 

01/10/2019 Horse sculpture for main 
street park 

Adrian  In progress ETA end October November 

01/10/2019 Signage for roads relating 
to horse items (Whip / 
Spur etc)  

 In progress  ON HOLD 

01/10/2019 Small storage shed to be 
tidied and painted 

  Working bee / 
date required 

Verbal plans 
made to lower 
door and tidy up 
as time allows 



01/10/2019 Think tank date for ‘what 
next’ of the main street 
park 

ALL  Date required On 19th Oct 
gathering good 
discussion 

01/10/2019 2-ton rock ready for 
delivery for main street 
park by S Noble 

Dora and Rosie in progress Need to view for 
suitability 

Installed 

Thanks to Shaun 

01/10/2019 Photos for the shelter 
shed / write-up of site 
history 

Dave G In progress  On Hold Funding 

01/10/2019 Pavers from SPS  Jeannine Not started Follow up with B 
Nichols 

Have begun at 
school 

01/10/2019 Monitor water use for 
estimate on costs for 
budget planning 

Rosie Not started  A/c Received 

01/10/2019 Cemetery shelter shed – 
work to be completed. 
Contact council for 
crusher rock delivery 

Rosie In progress Working bee 
date required 

ON HOLD 

01/10/2019 Nominations for Australia 
Day Citizens to be sent to 
CGVC 

ALL Next 
meeting 

Also nominations 
for Peak Body to 
award 

Peak body 
awards good 
idea 

01/10/2019 Welcome packs Portia In progress  Julianne has in 
mind but put on 
hold for the 
moment 

01/10/2019 Quote to Red Cross for 
seating in shelter shed for 
donation 

Rosie In progress  Joy has offered 
funds for seating 

01/10/2019 Ask people to be involved 
with CFS as volunteer 
(drivers / radio operators 
needed) 

ALL Ongoing   

      

      

      

      

      

      

 

    


